
May 24, 2023 

ESTABLISH THE BRONZEVILLE / ENGLEWOOD HIGH SCHOOL 

THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER RECOMMENDS:  
That the Board approve the establishment the Bronzeville / Englewood High School as one school with 
two campuses located at 6201 S. Stewart Avenue and 521 E. 35th Street, effective July 1, 2023. 

Community meetings were held on November 21, 2022, December 19, 2022, March 20, 2023, and April 
24, 2023, to obtain community input on relevant topics and to discuss the new high school and 
programming. Additional meetings to continue these discussions will be held on May 15, 2023, June 
2023, and July 2023.  

DESCRIPTION: 
Effective July 1, 2023, the Bronzeville / Englewood High School will operate as one school across two 
campuses at 6201 S. Stewart Avenue and 521 E. 35th Street as a citywide school serving 
approximately 325 students in grades nine (9) through twelve (12).   

A formal school name shall be assigned by the Board prior to July 1, 2024, in accordance with the 
procedures identified for the naming of new schools identified in the Board's Policy on Naming and 
Renaming Schools (Board Report 03-0326-PO04) or as amended. Initially, the Bronzeville / Englewood 
High School will establish a transitional advisory body.  A Local School Council will be established in a 
timely manner. 

LSC REVIEW: Not applicable. 

FINANCIAL: None. 

PERSONNEL IMPLICATIONS: None. 

Approved for Consideration:       Approved: 

_____________________________ _______________________________ 
Alfonso Carmona       Pedro Martinez 
Chief Portfolio Officer       Chief Executive Officer 

Approved as to Legal Form: 

_______________________________ 
Ruchi Verma 
General Counsel 

23-0524-EX2FINAL


	Blank Page



